International Brotherhood of Magicians RING NO. SIX



Delaware Valley Conjurers Club

Newsletter



FEBRUARY 1985

President DAVE KELLY opened DVCC's new year by reading the annual agenda to club members. A detailed copy of the scheduled activities and events will be available at the February 11 meeting.

Plans for the MAGICAL REVIEW at Upper Darby High School are under way, and several club members have already made commitments to participate in the program. Currently, CHARLES TREGAR, GREER CHEESEMAN, GEORGE SPENCE, and prospective member MARC DE SOUZA have offered to provide stage presentations. ED WINKENS, RICH LABRIOLA, and GREER CHEESEMAN have volunteered to do close-up sessions. We are looking forward to the addition of more names to the program with the hope of assuring not only a memorable review but also an abundant one.

The club was treated to an outstanding close-up presentation conducted by our new Corresponding Secretary, ED WINKENS. Ed demonstrated and tipped a superb four-part routine using cards and coins. The sequence opened with a card prediction which led to a four ace production; this, in turn, was followed by a comic interlude involving the $3\frac{1}{2}$ of Clubs. The routine climaxed and finished with a miraculous coin production. Ed's smooth execution of the moves and his patient explanation of the routine's logic won enthusiastic applause and appreciation from everyone.

BOB LITTLE also graced the evening with a brief but sparkling "dealer demo" delivered in his own inimatable style. Following the demo, Bob made available a display of items for sale many of which were harvested from his recent trip to England. Club members are urged to keep in mind Bob's FIESTA OF MAGIC scheduled for March 10, 1985 at the Fiesta Motor Inn, Willow Grove, Pa.

At the February 11 meeting, DVCC anticipates the induction of three new members: MARC DE SOUZA, JIM DALY, and JOHN BELL. The traditional voting in of new members is ritually preceded by a short demonstration of magical prowess performed by each candidate. We warmly welcome these three candidates and look forward to their respective performances.

DVCC's President, DAVE KELLY, reminds all club members that 1985 dues must be paid now in order to assure each member continued club participation and receipt of this newsletter.

We hope to see all members at the February 11 meeting, 7:30 p.m., at the Fireside Resturant, 61 Baltimore Pike, Springfield, Pa.

QUOTE TO CONSIDER: "A conjurer is an actor playing the part of a magician." Robert-Houdin (1805-1871)